HOUSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTE OF MEETING

Carrick Centre, Houston, 20 February 2013

Present:
M Canning (Chair), C Brown, E Dalgetty, A Findlay, B Finnie, S Hedges, F Kinloch, F Martin, J Mason

In Attendance:
Cllr S Clark, Cllr A Hall, R Gibb (resident), R Holmes (resident), R Nicol (resident), B Morrison (resident), A Nicol (resident), PC Harrod (Strathclyde Police), PC Nolan (Strathclyde Police)

1
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from J Anderson, B Elliot, M Elliot and Cllr A Noon.

2
MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING


The minute of the previous meeting held on 16 January 2013 was submitted and approved on a motion by J Mason, seconded by F Kinloch.

3
BUSINESS ARISING

There was no business arising which did not otherwise appear on the agenda.

4
POLICE REPORT


Statistical reports for December 2012 and January 2013 were submitted as undernoted:

	Crime/Offence
	Number
	Detected 
	Additional Notes

	
	
	
	

	Criminal Justice & Licensing Act, Section 38
	2
	2
	Outside pub, punch to eye, push to ground, kick and hit

	Children & Young Person’s Act
	1
	1
	Domestic-shout & swear. Father & son engaged in stand up fight.

	Theft
	1
	0
	Trailer

	Vandalism
	3
	0
	2 x windows. Roof tile damaged

	Breach Bail
	1
	0
	

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	8
	4
	Dec 2012


	Crime/Offence
	Number
	Detected
	Additional Notes

	
	
	
	

	Assault-Common
	2
	2
	Throw on ground and drag. Bang face off parked car.

	Vandalism
	2
	0
	Window.
MV-Scratch door

	Theft
	1
	0
	Unattended magazines outside shop

	Theft x HB (dwell)
	1
	1
	Laptop, house keys, shop keys, car keys & MV

	Theft from MV
	1
	0
	Insecure - laptop case, laptop, pilot licence, mobile phone, headset

	Communicating Indecently M&F < 13
	1
	0
	

	MDA
	1
	1
	1.6g cocaine

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	9
	4
	JAN 2013


5
LITTERING/STREET CLEANING


Concern was expressed by a member with regard to issues of litter allegedly dropped by pupils attending the local secondary school, it being suggested that local residents were reluctant to assume the responsibility of raising such issues with the head teacher directly. In noting that the latter, at a previous meeting, had indicated a desire on the part of the school to work with the community council, elected members present agreed to discretely pursue any such issues raised with them in this regard. 


It was further suggested that there was evidence of fly tipping at Fulton Drive and it was agreed that contact would be made with Environmental Services in this respect, and similarly, that a request would be made to that department for information pertaining to street cleaning schedules for the Houston area.

6
TRAFFIC SPEEDS/SPEEDING


A member expressed concerns with regard to traffic speeds in the village centre and, further, that inconsiderate parking was causing difficulties in respect of obstructed sight lines for drivers seeking egress to Main St from side streets. It was suggested, further, that at particular times club members using the village centre facilities were exacerbating problems by parking on both sides of Main St, and that villagers were attempting to park directly outside their front door, all of which, given the general increase in car usage over a number of years, had created a problem in the village. However, it was noted that an informal survey carried out by a member over a 3 week period had indicated that such perceived difficulties were not a constant feature, indeed, at many times there were virtually no vehicles present in the village centre. Following discussion, it was suggested that Police/Roads could possibly survey the areas under review, with particular reference to perceived poor parking and excessive speeding in Main St and in the vicinity of Fleming Rd. It was further mooted that the Living Streets organisation could possibly be contacted for advice on the issue.
7
COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS


Councillor Clark reported as follows:

· The recent council budget meeting had confirmed that £16m of cuts in council services would require implementation over the next 2 years

· It was felt that Local Area Committees were no longer serving a meaningful purpose, the main focus being to allocate funding to local groups. The public transport draft report would be ready for presentation at the next LAC meeting

· It had been noted that there was no fixed penalty in respect of dog fouling

· It had been suggested that the installation of shrubbery along the adjacent fence would help alleviate the issues associated with illicit signs being posted at the Bridge of Weir Rd/Georgetown Rd roundabout. However, the funding of such a scheme was as yet unidentified

· Wardens would be coming into Houston every Sunday for the immediate future, to undertake a clean up operation, especially at that roundabout

· Fly tipping at Lonend Cottage had been removed

· Concerns had been raised with Planning with regard to the need for upgraded infrastructure all through the village, possible encroachment onto greenbelt land, possible changes to the character of the village, and the need to draw firm demarcation lines to prevent essential elements of Houston being altered.
On conclusion of his report, Councillor Clark was asked by a member if he could confirm whether the area known as Manse Field had been given an L1 designation by Planning.

8
ONGOING BUSINESS


(i) Local Area Committee-concern had been expressed by LAC members at the most recent meeting with regard to a police report, where percentage figures had been quoted in preference to actual numbers of reported crimes. A Benevolent Fund grant of £600 was to be split between 3 churches, the money to go to needy households.


(ii) Houston Village Hall-an AGM had been held recently, and a long term contract re the lease of the hall had been agreed with Renfrewshire Council.


(iii) Tree planting project-recent adverse weather had delayed the project meantime.

9
TREASURER’S REPORT


The Treasurer reported a balance of £3438.58.

10
SECRETARY’S REPORT


(i) The Secretary had received a communication from the Provost in which she had confirmed that work was being carried out to construct a bus layby adjacent to St Fillan’s Primary School, to facilitate safer travel for school pupils.


(ii) A communication had been received from D Mackay, MSP, inviting nominations for an award in respect of local people who served their community.


(iii) The Secretary had received a communication from a Houston resident in which concern had been expressed with regard to potential house building in neighbouring communities, to which he had responded in appropriate terms.

11
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS


(i) Members heard a report from representatives of the Save Houston Greenbelt group, which detailed recent activities. It was noted that representations made from all interested parties would be considered by Renfrewshire Council in the near future, following the passing of the deadline for submissions of 25 February. Other issues relating to the possible effects of the proposals contained in the Local Plan were discussed and noted.

(ii) Members noted with pleasure the advances made in constructing the Community Council website, congratulating S Hedges and noting with approval that A Findlay was now assisting him in this regard. It was agreed to form a small sub-committee to further advance developments.


(iii) It was agreed to place a small advertisement in the local kirk carnival programme at a cost of £40, which would include the Community Council’s website details. R Finnie agreed to action.

12
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was agreed to re-convene on Wednesday 20 March at 7.30pm.
